
Sue Hayman responds to reports
Government are considering new taxes
on plastic waste

Sue Hayman MP, Shadow Secretary for Environment, Food and Rural Affairs,
responding to reports that the Government are considering new taxes on
plastic waste, said:

“This looks like another U-turn by a Conservative Government in chaos. While
we support initiatives to decrease the use of non-recyclable materials, the
slump in recycling figures and significant increase in litter and dumped
rubbish under this Government requires a far more strategic approach.

"One of the hallmarks of Tory austerity Britain is the very visible rubbish
and fly tipping blighting our communities due to unprecedented cuts to cash-
strapped councils and the lack of clear overarching objectives and policies
from central Government.

"Ministers must now explain how they intend to invest in developing new
packaging materials as well as enhancing recycling processes and
infrastructures to deal with this further up the supply chain.

"Despite their warm words on the environment, the Government chose to vote
against crucial environmental amendments to the EU Withdrawal Bill last week.
There is still an opportunity for the Government to get behind the remainder
of Labour’s amendments to the EU Withdrawal Bill to ensure all environmental
law is fully transferred to the UK after Brexit.”

http://www.government-world.com/sue-hayman-responds-to-reports-government-are-considering-new-taxes-on-plastic-waste/
http://www.government-world.com/sue-hayman-responds-to-reports-government-are-considering-new-taxes-on-plastic-waste/
http://www.government-world.com/sue-hayman-responds-to-reports-government-are-considering-new-taxes-on-plastic-waste/

